INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 319

Dr. Rae Villebrun, Superintendent/Elementary Principal Nashwauk-Keewatin Public Schools 300 West Third Avenue / PO Box 250 Keewatin, MN 55752 Telephone (218) 885-1280 ext. 51234 Fax (218) 885-2909



Max Torgerson, 7-12 Principal Nashwauk-Keewatin High School 400 Second Street Nashwauk, MN 55759 Telephone (218) 885-1280 ext. 51101 Fax (218) 885-2910

Dear Nashwauk-Keewatin Families,

As a reminder, students must be registered for their sports before being allowed to practice, including a current sports physical on-file at the office. Use the online registration platform on isd319.org to register. Payments can be made online with a credit card, or by cash or check in the High School Office.

Track 6th-12th grade

Given our current bussing situation, practices for track will be from 4:30-6:15 at the Nashwauk track, as that is the earliest our athletes from Greenway can get here. Students will have access to the gym, locker rooms, and the track until practice starts at 4:30. Staying after school to wait for practice is a privilege, and students are expected to behave themselves.

Baseball 9th-12th grade

Practice for baseball begins at 4:30 at NKHS, as that is the earliest the athletes from Greenway can get here. Similarly, students will have access to the locker rooms and gym to wait for the start of practice, and are expected to behave themselves.

Softball JV and Varsity

Students looking to try out for the JV and Varsity teams practice will start Monday. These practices will be at Greenway High School (if indoors) or the Bovey Ballfield Complex if the weather is agreeable. Transportation is available right after school and will bring the girls home after practice. They should arrive back to Nashwauk around 5:45. Junior high, including 6th grade, will start on May 25th at a time and location TBD.

Golf

Boys and girls golf practices are set to begin on March 18th at a time and location TBD.

Thank you for your flexibility and patience as we work to provide our student-athletes with the best experience possible.

If you have any questions, please contact High School Principal and Activities Director Max Torgerson at mtorgerson@isd319.org

Max Torgerson